Port of Melbourne

Corporation

VICTORIAN NOTICES TO MARINERS

The following Notice to Mariners is published for general information.

MELBOURNE, 4 October 2012

Date:

Details:

Charts &
Publications
affected:

Further notice:

AUSTRALIA - VICTORIA
No. 135(T) - 2012
PORT OF MELBOURNE
PORT PHILLIP - WILLIAMSTOWN - ANN STREET PIER -

REHABILITATION WORKS INCLUDING PIER END DEMOLITION

Effective immediately.

Mariners are advised that rehabilitation works at Ann Street Pier including a pier end
demolition of approximately 30 metres, will commence on 4 October 2012 and conclude
on or about 17 November 2012.

Consequently, the F.G. light at the northern end of the Pier (K2349) has been
repositioned to 37° 51’ 35.45” S 144° 54'36.44" E (WSG84), retaining its original
characteristics.

Mariners are advised that two temporary hazard buoys have been established in the
vicinity of the end of the Pier. Two temporary lanterns have also been positioned
marking the northernmost corners of the Pier.

A crane barge with dimensions of 55 metres by 17 metres will be positioned adjacent to
the end of the pier for the duration of the works. Further information can be obtained
from Oliver Timms, Project Manager Waterway Constructions, on mobile number 0413
264 369.

Mariners are advised to navigate with caution in the vicinity of the works.

AUS 154, AUS 155.

Further notice will be issued.

Ca Wileo
GARY WILSON
HARBOUR MASTER

Victorian Notices to Mariners can be downloaded from the Port of Melbourne Corporation website, www.portofmelbourne.com
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